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Office of the Hunter College Senate  
Room 1018 East Building Phone: 772-4200 

MINUTES 
Meeting of the Hunter College Senate 

4 December 2024 

1 The 697th meeting of the Hunter College Senate convened at 4:02 PM in HW 714. 
2 
3 Presiding: Sarah Chinn, Chair 
4 
5 Attendance: The elected members of the Senate with the exception of those marked absent in Appendix I. 
6 
7 Alternate Senators were formally seated in accordance with the procedures approved by the Senate for in-
8 person meetings, and they were enabled to vote using iClicker. 
9 

10 Agenda: The agenda was approved with the provision that Middle States update and report by the Undergraduate 
11 Academic Requirements Committee be postponed. 
12 
13 Minutes: The minutes of 11 September 2024 were approved with the provision that an addendum be added to the 
14 President’s report to clarify a statement regarding lending laptops. 
15 The minutes of 25 September 2024 and 9 October 2024 were approved as distributed. 
16 
17 Report by 
18 the President: Chair Chinn invited President Cantor to present a report. The report is in Appendix II. 
19 
20 Report by 
21 the Provost: Chair Chinn invited Interim Provost Manoj Pardasani to give a report. 
22 Interim Provost Pardasani said the following: 
23 
24 “Thank you, Nancy. That is great news as we close out the semester. I have a couple of quick 
25 announcements to make. This is to do with faculty applying for fellowships. Until last year, doctoral 
26 lectures and lecturers were only approved for one semester fellowship, but tenure track and tenured faculty 
27 members could apply and get two semesters of fellowship at 80% pay. Both Nancy and I are really happy 
28 to announce that we do not want that differentiation anymore. Lecturers, doctoral lecturers and tenured 
29 and tenure track faculty will all be eligible to apply for two semesters of fellowship leave if that is what 
30 they choose. We have already shared that news with the Deans and the Chairs, and it was warmly received. 
31 So, we are excited. We also are happy to announce that after three years of delays we are also approving 
32 promotions for our adjunct faculty. So, Chairs in various departments are submitting requests for their 
33 adjunct faculty members who are a very important part of our community. All our Schools depend so 
34 heavily on our adjuncts, in addition to our full-time faculty. So, we want to let them know that they are 
35 appreciated and valued, and their service is valuable to us. So, hopefully by early next semester, our 
36 adjunct faculty who have been promoted will receive notification on that. 
37 
38 “As you all know, we have a new School of Health Professions which comprises Nutrition and Public 
39 Health, Physical Therapy as well as Speech Language Pathology and Audiology. We have a new Interim 
40 Dean for the School of Health Professions, Dr. Kursheed Navder. Dr. Navder has served for many years 
41 as the Chair of Nutrition and Public Health. She has graciously agreed to be the leader of this School. We 
42 will announce a search for a permanent Dean next academic year. We are excited for her to serve in this 
43 position. We are excited to see the School of Health Professions grow academically, as well. 
44 
45 “A couple of other announcements. Daniel Hurewitz, professor from the Department of History, who has 
46 been a part of the Provost Office for the last year and a half is now the Associate Provost for Student 
47 Success in the Provost Office. We are very excited. He will be working very closely with Student Affairs 
48 and all the leaders there and the academic departments on making sure that our students succeed when 
49 they come here, and when they graduate. In addition to that, some of you know a person in my office who 
50 has been here spanning than four Provosts and three Presidents, Dr. Geralyn Lederman. Her new title is 
51 Assistant Vice President for Academic Operations. We are so glad. Thank you, everyone. 
52 
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Meeting of the Hunter College Senate 
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Report by the 
Administrative 
Committee: 

a) Search Committee for Vice President of Academic Affairs and Provost 
Below is a list of the Search Committee members selected by the President. 

Chair Panel: 
Dean Mary Cavanaugh, Silberman School of Social Work 

Member Panel: 

FACULTY 

1. Social Sciences 
Prof. Rupal Oza, WGS 

2.  Sciences & Mathematics 
Prof. Sandra Clarkson, Mathematics & Statistics 

3.  School of Education 
Prof. April Kisamore, Special Education 

4.  School of Nursing and Health Professions 
Prof. Elsie Jolade, Nursing 

STUDENTS 
Ariadna Pavlidis-Sanchez (Public Health) 
Christopher Chawki (Biochemistry) 
Zara Amer (Computer Science) 

Ombuds 
Report: Chair Chinn invited Professor Ines Miyares, Interim Ombuds Officer, to present a report on behalf on 

Professor Roseanne Flores, Ombuds Officer, who is on sabbatical this academic year. The report is 
available in Appendix III. 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:29 PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Sarah Jeninsky 
Secretary 
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APPENDIX I 
The following attendance was noted from the meeting (A) =Alternate, A=Attended, X=Absent, E=Excused 

Faculty 
AFPRL Anthony Browne A Mathematics & Statistics Sandra Clarkson A 

Milagros Denis-Rosario (A) A 0 
Lázaro Lima (A) X Robert Thompson (A) A 

Anthropology Jackie Brown A Barry Cherkas (A) X 

Dave McKenzie A Music Michele Cabrini A 

Stephanie Levy (A) A Medical Laboratory Sciences Chad Euler X 
Milena Shattuck (A) A Steven Einheber (A) X 

Art & Art History Howard Singerman A Muktar Mahajan (A) X 

Emily Braun (A) X L. Poundie Burstein (A) X 
(A) Steven Spencer (A) X 

Jesus Angulo A 0 

Nadya Kobko-Litskevitch X Physical Therapy Steve Kofsky A 

Doron Friedman (A) A (A) 

Biological Sciences Ben Ortiz A School of Nursing William Samuels X 

Paul Feinstein (A) X Tara Heagele X 
Carmen Melendez (A) X Deidre O’Flaherty (A) X 

Chemistry Gabriela Smeureanu A Philosophy Omar Dahbour X 
Nancy Greenbaum (A) X Daniel Harris (A) X 
Brian Zeglis (A) X Kyle Ferguson (A) X 

Classical & Oriental Studies Frederick Rogals A Chad Woodard (A) X 

(A) Physics & Astronomy Ying-Chih Chen X 

Raj Korpan (A) X (A) 

Maverick Zhang (A) X Nesha Burghardt A 

Dance Darvejan Jones A 0 (A) 

Sarah Bonner (A) X Sociology Mark Halling A 

English Sarah Chinn A Special Education Salvador Ruiz A 

Tami Gold (A) X Theatre Claudia Orenstein A 

Geography & Environmental SciWilliam Solecki X 0 (A) 

Computer Science Felisa Vazquez-Abad A Yuhang Ren (A) X 

Saptarshi Debroy X Political Science Lina Newton X 
Justin Tojeira (A) A Robert Jenkins (A) X 

Curriculum & Teaching Edgar Troudt X Michael Lee (A) X 
Stephen Demeo A Psychology Darlene DeFour X 

Tim Farnsworth X Glenn E Schafe (A) X 

0 (A) Romance Languages Sam Diiorio A 
0 (A) Monica Calabritto (A) X 

Economics Tim Goodspeed X Julie Van Peteghem (A) X 
Michelle Liu A School of Social Work Samuel Aymer X 
Kenneth McLaughlin (A) X Daniel Gardner X 
Avi Liveson (A) X Seon Mi Kim (A) X 

onal Foundations & Counseling Programs Samuel Aymer (A) X 

John Keegan (A) A Mike Benediktsson (A) X 
Veronica Muller X Heba Gowayed (A) X 

Janet Neary A Melissa Jackson (A) X 
Mark Miller A Kristen Hodnett (A) X 
Katie Winkelstein-Duvenec (A) X SLPA Nancy Eng X 

Film & Media Studies Kelly Anderson X Michelle MacRoy-Higgins (A) X 
Stanley Chen (A) X 

Gustavo Mercado (A) X Phillip Brown X 

(A) Urban Policy and Planning Victoria Johnson A 
Sun Shipeng (A) X Lily Baum Pollans (A) X 

German Christina Mekonen A (A) 

Mary Roldan X Priscilla Yamin (A) A 

Dorian Onifer (A) A 
(A) 

Elke Nicolai (A) A Nutrition and Public Health* Susan Cardenas X 
0 (A) Khursheed Navder (A) X 

History D'Weston Haywood X Steven Trasino (A) X 
Aaron Welt (A) A Women & Gender Studies Christopher Mitchell X 

Library Iris Finkel A Rupal Oza (A) X 
Ajatshatru Pathak X 
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At-Large, Lecturers and Part-Time Faculty 
Student Services Burhan Siddiqui A 

Luis Roldan (A) X 
Students Library Jocelyn Berger-Barera A 
Daniel Cronin A English 0 
Ariadna Pavlidis-Sanchez A Psychology Stefan Schlussman X 
Olivia Massey X Social Work James Mandiberg X 
Lorraine Santana X Medical Lab Science Hongxing Li X 
Ermina Chowdhury X Religion Wendy Raver X 
Nishat Raihana X Geography Ines Miyares A 
Viet Thanh Phan A Classical and Oriental Studies Christopher Stone A 
Veronica Witkowski X Special Education Gina Riley A 
Juan Sebastian Barahona X Registrar Jennifer Dennington A 
Izadora Lima Soares Prereira X THHP Sarah Jeninsky A 
Aliyah Harrison X Art & Art History Peter Dudek X 
Susana Sanchez X 
Rachel Weng A 
Ezra Hubbard X Ex-Officio 
Iman Meawad X President, USG Bushir Juwara X 
Hafsa Naseer X Vice President, GSA 0 
Roseline Olumuyide X President Alumni Association Elizabeth Wilson-Anstey X 
Tyler Etienne X President, HEO Forum Denise Lucena-Jerez A 
Priscilla Jimenez A President, CLT Council Amy Jeu A 
Alexander Pappas X 

ADMINISTRATION 
Senators: 
HEO/CLA Representative Francisco Sandoval A 
Vice President for Student Affairs Eija Ayravainen A 
Provost Manoj Pardasani A 
Interim Dean, School of Arts & Sciences Erica Chito Childs A 
Dean of Education Julie Gorlewski A 
Alternate Senators (3): 
Dean of Social Work Mary Cavanaugh X 
Assistant Vice President for Student Affa Joseph Fantozzi A 
Dean of Nursing Ann Marie Mauro X 
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APPENDIX II 

“Let me start by saying that the Provost search is up and running. The position has been posted and advertised in national media. 
The search committee is being chaired by Mary Cavanaugh, Dean of the Silberman School of Social Work. In addition to Mary, 
faculty members serving include Rupal Oza, Sandra Clarkson, April Kisamore, Elsie Jolade and students: Ariadna Pavlidis-Sanchez, 
Christopher Chawki and Zara Amer. The application deadline is December 12th. 

“I wanted to give a brief update on Strategic Planning. We are making strong progress. As many of you know, I have met in listening 
mode with faculty and staff members from every school at Hunter, with the HEO leadership team, and with numerous wonderful 
student groups. We issued a one-question survey asking all members of the Hunter community to share your dreams and aspirations 
for Hunter. It remains open until December 15th. It does not take long to fill out. Please fill it out. We are really serious about this. It 
is only one question, but it really will inform how we think about creating working groups for the coming semester. We have got 
240 responses so far. We will read them after the December 15th deadline. We have two wonderful graduate students from Sociology 
who will do a qualitative analysis of it, and we will all be reviewing the analysis. One of the reasons I am putting real deadline 
pressure on this is that during January, when a lot of other people are not here, our wonderful staff members are here, and so we are 
going to do town halls. I want to have some sense of what their perceptions of and dreams for Hunter are. Then, we will be doing 
town halls with alums and others. So, please get the word out to fill that out. What will happen then is we will create a steering 
committee that will look at this analysis of the dreams and begin to think about working groups that we can put together for the 
Spring semester. We need to do this whole thing by the end of the semester so that Erica [Chito-Childs] and company can do Middle 
States. So, the Strategic Planning process will overlap with Middle States. We will think about ways that the working groups are 
complementary, but not completely overlapping with Middle States, so that we can have this come together in a good way. I am 
really excited about this process. We really want this to be ground up and inclusive and to really get us thinking about major things 
we could do. 

“Now, let me go to facilities. I know it is either freezing or boiling. Gustavo [Orodóñez]’s folks are working really hard on this. They 
have engineers working on it, but if you need immediate help just go to him. We have some good facilities’ news. There is a new 
lactation room open in Hunter West 723. There are still some amenities to do in upgrading it, but it is open, and it is great. We are 
working with Student Affairs on a scheduling protocol but meanwhile, please direct anyone interested in using it to Hunter West 
723. A second one will be completed over Winter break in Hunter North 324. Then, coming in during the Spring of 2025 will be the 
gender-neutral bathrooms as well as meditation rooms. 

“Now, one thing that we have heard over and over is that the lounge spaces outside classrooms in the Library are causing disruptions 
with class operations. So, we are working to retrofit all of this. Those lounge spaces will now be study spaces for students in the 
Library. Then, we are reworking underutilized open areas and lounge spaces, so both on the sky bridges on 3rd and 7th floors, but 
also areas adjacent to that including right out opposite West 714. There is a huge space there. We are going retrofit these as a lounge, 
and then, in the North building as well. So, we are very excited about that. We have hired some architects to rework classroom and 
office areas on the 6th floor of the Library. Then, in response to faculty input, the Faculty Dining Room will return to offering hot 
meals. 

“So, let me give you a quick enrollment update. Our fabulous Joe Fantozzi is over there, so if you have real questions, you can ask 
Joe. A quick enrollment update: this is actually, I think, very promising. For Fall 2024, we have 22,636 students. It is incredible, 
right? We are currently the largest college in the CUNY system—that reflects the work that everybody here does— 17,102 of them 
are undergraduates, and 5,534 are graduate students. We are also continuing to have an extremely racially and ethnically diverse 
student body. We are a minority-serving institution. We have really got wonderful diversity: 72% of our students are from 
underrepresented minority groups, 55% of our undergraduate students receive a Pell Grant which is pretty remarkable. That is 
actually up a little bit from prior years. 37% of our students are first-generation college students. So, I think that is something to be 
extremely proud of in this institution. That is amazing. Fall 2025 update: we have received 27,000 undergraduate applications for 
the Fall 2025 semester. That is up 7.5% over the prior year at the same time. We are going to have decisions rolling out in the next 
two to three weeks for the Fall 2025 semester. We are encouraging students to fill out FAFSA which was released at the beginning 
of this month, and to file for TAP. The income cap in New York State has been increased for TAP, which I think is very important. 

“Let me turn quickly to our Promoting Civil Discourse and Intellectual Dialogue series. Many of you may have attended Eboo Patel's 
well attended, thought-provoking talk on November 18th at Roosevelt House. Eboo runs Interfaith America, and some of Eboo’s 
colleagues will come and do some additional training during the year. We have a whole series of wonderful talks planned. Mailing 
will go out with that very soon, but I wanted to make sure everybody knows about the next one, which is on Wednesday, December 
18th. This should be really interesting. It will feature Dr. Laura Quiros who is an alumna of Hunter’s Silberman School of Social 
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Work and currently a professor at Montclair State University. She is an expert in trauma-informed care, deeply involved in anti-
oppression work and will aim to help us think broadly about how to leverage diversity and to heal divisions, to really think about 
how we come together and heal, how we are all feeling. We are all feeling those traumas of one form or another. 

“So, moving from trauma to exciting events, I just wanted to really take up just a minute. Again, this is going to be pick and choose. 
I wanted to talk about some amazing work awards that faculty have gotten and students’ recent accomplishments across all our 
schools. Debbie Sonu from the School of Education was selected for the Lewis Conn Fellowship award from the Center for Critical 
Education. That Center runs a journal titled Radical Teacher. I thought that was a wonderful name. In terms of the School of Nursing, 
our Nursing students have done amazing in passing NCLEX licensure. Their rate is 98.35% for 2024 which is way above the New 
York State average for baccalaureate graduates. Really terrific news. Silberman School of Social Work, this is a wonderful set piece 
of work, Dr. Laura Graham Holmes has earned a NIMH grant to develop a bridge to independence in developing psychosocial 
interventions that improve mental health and quality of life for autistic adults, a substantial proportion of whom, and she focuses on 
this, identify as sexual or gender minorities. So, it is a really interesting and important area. Dr. Susan Cardenas from the School of 
Health Professions has received a grant to be able to fund the third cycle on credential preparation for public health majors. This 
eliminates financial barriers which are huge for these students. So, it is really wonderful. 

“The Hunter College Libraries—this is exciting—recently acquired four works by the late Hunter, double alum, and former faculty 
member, Michael Berube who passed away, unfortunately, last spring at age 66 from lung cancer. These pieces are amazing. They 
are now on permanent view in the Zabar Art Library, 1608 Hunter North. We are all invited to come see them. It is really wonderful 
work, and he was an amazing person. To end with the School of Arts and Sciences. This Sunday or in the coming weeks, CBS 
“60 Minutes” is doing a story with Josh Plotnik's elephant research team filmed in Thailand. This should be really amazing. They 
do incredible work on the ground, both in facility settings and in the wild to look at the ways in which you can reduce human-
elephant conflict in local villages in Thailand. It is really amazing work. So, we can all watch our amazing faculty member on 
“60 Minutes”. He is also a recipient of the CUNY’s Feliks Gross and Henry Wasser Award for outstanding research, so really terrific. 

“Now, turning to our students who as you all know are amazing. So, Juniper Sokolov won the Obama-Chesky Voyager Scholarship 
from the Obama Foundation which supports students who demonstrate an expansive view of the possibilities of public service. I 
love that idea. This is Hunter's first winner of this distinction, and only the second CUNY student to win the scholarship since it was 
founded in 2022. Tahda Queer has won the Alice T. Schafer Mathematics Prize for Excellence in Mathematics by an Undergraduate 
Woman. That is just amazing. She is the first Hunter student to win this award, which is only presented to two students nationally 
each year. So, it is really phenomenal. A Hunter student whom I can't name because it is not yet published has won the Marshall 
Scholarship to study for two years in London beginning next Fall. She is the third Hunter student to win the Marshall Scholarship 
since Hunter's first winner in 2016. For the second consecutive year, a Hunter student has won the Schwarzman Scholarship to study 
Public Policy in Tsinghua University in Beijing, China. Again, this news is not yet public, so I can't say the name, but very exciting. 
Now, having said all of that about our amazing students, we really need to clap for our amazing staff: Stephen Lassonde and his 
team at the Office of Prestigious Scholarships because this does not happen by chance. We really need that kind of staff support to 
connect students to these kinds of opportunities. With that, I can say happy holidays. I am going to turn it over to Manoj. Thank you. 
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APPENDIX III 
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